
 

Dear All Saints’ Community, 
 

 This is the day the Lord has made!  Let us rejoice and be  

     glad in it!                                                                           Psalm 118 
 

This was our guiding theme for this year’s “We are grateful for 

God’s creation” Vacation Bible School.  Take a look at our banner 

hanging in the Parish Hall which was a community effort of chil-

dren and adults.  We celebrated the goodness of nature, of 

plants and animals, and of human beings.  We spent time sing-

ing, praying, playing, eating, talking, listening, learning, crafting, 

and being blessed.   
 

VBS was a poignant reminder of the importance of community 

centered in the love of God and our neighbors.  I wish the whole 

church could participate in such an activity together over a pe-

riod of days.  That sounds like a Parish Retreat!  I hope that we 

can start envisioning such an event.  Let me know your ideas 

about this, please! 
 

August means the return to school for our All Saints’ children 

and teachers and transitions for Gavin and Haley to college, for 

Jenn to seminary, and for her children to new schools in Alexan-

dria, Virginia.  Please hold all students and teachers in your 

prayers as they share in the exciting and important gift of learn-

ing. 
 

Blessings during these last weeks of summer heat! 
 

 

Patricia+ 
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Save the Date! 

Sunday, September 11
th

! 

ANNUAL TAILGATE KICKOFF PARTY 

after the 10:30am service 
 

Our annual tailgate party will kick off our Annual Contribution 

Campaign.  Join us for a cook-out, games, and door prizes!  

Dress casually for church and come out to the parking lot after 

the 10:30am service.  Check your upcoming Sunday bulletins for 

more information. 

We expect to finish our study of Bishop N.T. Wright’s book, 

Surprised by Hope: Rethinking Heaven, the Resurrection, and 

the Mission of the Church, on August 16th.  On August 24
th

 we 

will begin a study of the three letters of John. 
 

Upcoming Bible Study dates (all at 11am): 

Wed., August 3 

Wed., August 10 

Tues., August 16 

Wed., August 24 

Wed., August 31 

Bible Study Dates 

Friday, August 12
th

 All Saints’ will be attending the Columbia Fire-

flies Game. Game Time is 7:05 p.m.  There will be entertainment 

as well as fireworks after the game. The cost of all youth tickets 

will be covered. Adult Tickets are $10.50 and will need to be paid 

for in advance by Sunday, August 7th. Youth families and others 

church family members interested in attending are asked to 

please contact Rebecca Kenner (803-730-5913) in order to re-

serve and prepay for your adult tickets. This will guarantee we 

can sit together as a group to cheer on the Columbia Fireflies. 

#Let’s Glow! 

It’s Glow Time! 



ECW News 

There will be no meeting on August 8th. ECW will hold its 3rd quar-

ter meeting on Monday, September 19, 2016. We will start prepar-

ing for our Fall Bazaar to take place on November 12
th

. 

 

October 22 is our Fall Event at St. John's, Columbia. This year's 

theme will be "Finding Christ in our Busy, Everyday Lives" and will 

feature intense small-group work with trained facilitators, to help us 

recognize Jesus not just in the grand and the good, but in the small 

and even the bad. Look out for more info soon; registration will 

open after Labor Day. You won't want to miss this!  This Fall Event is 

open to ALL WOMEN. Please plan to attend. 
 

Martha Best, President 

MEN’S GROUP BARBECUE 

Saturday, September 17th 
 

For the fifth year in a row, the All Saints' Episcopal Church Men's 

Group is serving up mouth-waterin' Boston butts, slow-cooked and 

rubbed with our secret blend of herbs and spices (aka Southern Liv-

ing recipe). 
 

Tickets are $10/person and include a generous helping of BBQ, 

beans, slaw, bread, pickles, tea, and dessert.  These meals will be 

provided in take-home style styrofoam containers so you can take 

them home or eat in the church's Parish Hall. 
 

Whole Boston butts are available as well. These butts typically weigh 

about 8 pounds and can feed between 10-15 people. Your arms will 

be sore just carrying it to your car. They cost $35. Pulled pork will 

also be sold by the pound. 
 

For Boston butt orders or pulled pork by the pound, please e-mail 

Jason Priester at priester.ja@gmail.com or send him a Facebook 

message.  For tickets please contact any member of the All Saints' 

Men's Group.  
 

Thanks for your support, and we hope to see you on  

September 17th. 

Men’s Group News 



MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  On August 13, 2016, ECW will have its 

ALL SAINTS’ YARD SALE from 8:00 AM – 1:00 PM.  You may place 

items in classrooms 2 and 3. 
 

If you need assistance in transporting items, we will arrange a pick 

up for you so call or email Martha Best.  
 

Volunteers will be needed for help on Friday, August 12
th

 and Satur-

day, August 13. Please let me know by August 4
th

 if you will be 

available. Even a couple of hours’ help will be welcomed. 
 

Think of All Saints’ as you do your summer cleaning. 
 

Martha Best, President 

ECW Yard Sale 

YARD SALE 
 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 13 

8:00 AM – 1:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ALL SAINTS EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

1001 12
TH

 STREET, CAYCE SC 29033  



Did you know that parishioner Pattie Mikell has been preparing 

our bulletins and monthly Newsletters for about 15 years?  This 

quiet, behind-the-scenes ministry has been an important part of 

our community life, and we are so thankful for these years of lov-

ing service to All Saints’.  Please thank Pattie when you see her, 

for this ministry. 
 

Well, Pattie is “retiring” from this ministry at All Saints’ and from 

her job as Parish Administrator at Providence Presbyterian.  But 

she will be staying very busy in her new role as grandmother 

(baby due in August) and day-care provider for her granddaugh-

ter.   
 

The Vestry formed a task force to explore how we will fill Pattie’s 

shoes, so to speak, and we decide to split Pattie’s ministry into 

two parts – Newsletter and bulletins.  We are announcing here 

how the Newsletter will be managed from now on, and an an-

nouncement about the bulletin work will come later. 
 

Barbara Robinson has volunteered to produce the monthly News-

letter, starting with the September issue.  In order to streamline 

production of the Newsletter, please note the following: 

Please submit all Newsletter articles by email to both Bar-

bara at barbararobinson54@aol.com and Pastor Patricia 

at rector@allsaintscayce.org    

Please submit items for publication by the 25
th

 of each 

month for the following month’s Newsletter. 

We will endeavor to send the Newsletter out by parish email 

on the first of the month, and to have hard copies avail-

able on the first Sunday of the month.  It will also be 

posted on the All Saints’ website, along with archived 

copies of past Newsletters. 
 

If you have any questions about this, please contact Pastor 

Patricia. 

Newsletter Update! 



August 07—Barbara 

             14—Patricia 

             21—Betsy 

             28—ML 

DATE SUNDAY 8 AM 10:30  

READER 

10:30  

PRAYERS 

10:30  

CHALICE 

08/07 12th Sunday  

after Pentecost 

Jason Regina Michael Jason 

Rebekah 

08/14 13th Sunday 

After Pentecost 

Barbara Karen Robbie Karen 

Virginia 

08/21 14th Sunday  

After Pentecost 

Theresa John Karen Adam 

John 

08/28 15th Sunday 

After Pentecost 

Jason Virginia ML ML  

Betsy 

LAY MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

EUCHARISTIC VISITOR 



Tellers for August are:         Virginia Gilliam  Susan Gilliam 

Tellers for September are:  Robbie Robinson  Nancy Kress 

Tellers for October are:       Martha Best  Regina Ratterree 

STEWARDSHIP TELLER SCHEDULE… 

DATE TIME THURIFER CRUCIFER TORCHES SERVER GOSPEL 

BEARER 

08/07   Aedan Izzy 

Kelby 

Gavin  

08/14   Jason  Jason  

08/21   Izzy Adam 

Gavin 

Adam  

08/28   Kelby  Gavin  

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 



August 07—Karen/Jano September 04—Barbara 

  14    Cindi          11—Karen/Jano 

 21    Arpina          18—Cindi 

 28    Tracey          25—Arpina 

 

 

ALTAR GUILD SCHEDULE 

 

The 2016 Flower and Candle charts are up in the Parish 

Hall.  Please sign up for as many days as you wish.  Flowers are 

$45 and Candles are $8 per week.  If you wish to have a dedica-

tion in the Sunday bulletin for your flowers/candle, you must 

fill out the dedication form and put it in the altar guild box in 

the office.  Forms should be submitted at least 2 weeks be-

fore your date to ensure that the dedication will be filed cor-

rectly in the book. 

2016 ALTAR GUILD FLOWER AND  
CANDLE CHARTS 



Birthdays and Anniversaries 

AUGUST 

 

01  George & Kendra Taylor 

02  Tom & Sallie Marcil 

05  Sarah Barton 

05  Emily Crawford 

05  Karen & Steve Weathers 

06  Loren Boswell 

06  Robert Priester 

07  Debra Spencer 

10  Robby Barton 

10  Barbara Robinson 

12  Theresa & Marion Johnson 

14  Helen Cooke 

20  Gavin Kenner 

21  Adam Feigh 

25  Dutch Kleinlercher 

26  Kathy Minshew 

29  Douglas Williams 

30 Jeanie Senn 

 

SEPTEMBER 

 

03  Jordan Flake 

04  Tony Kenner 

07  Rebecca & Tony Kenner 

09  Noah Priester (child) 

11  Will Washburn  

12  Kelly Blevins 

14  Dutch & Iris Kleinlercher 

18  Patsy Robinson 

18  George Sullivan 

21  Nancy Brooks 

22  Anna Ratterree (child) 

22  Sadie Quinn Flake (child) 

26  Helen Haman 

26  Doug & Mary Williams 





Church Office           796-5735 

Reverend Patricia Sexton        (803) 318-0833  

              Email — rector@allsaintscayce.org 

Senior Warden   Mark Gilliam  (803)-429-8126 

Junior Warden     Walt Spencer   (803)-356-2590 

Vestry Clerk       Tracey Washburn   

Treasurer       Robbie Robinson  (803) 238-1816 

Director of Music    Judy Priester    (803) 238-6404 

Nursery Supervisor    Parish Life Team 

Acolytes Coordinator         ML Tanner & Jason Priester (803) 568-5534 

Altar Guild Coordinator   Barbara Robinson (803) 238-3622 

Lay Ministry Coordinator  Jason Priester  (803)-796-9309 

Lay Chaplain   Barbara Robinson (803)-238-3622 

Christian Formation Team  Susan Gilliam 

Youth Ministry Coordinator  Rebecca Kenner    

INASMUCH      Karen Weathers   

Publication Editor    Barbara Robinson  

President of ECW    Martha Best 

St. Andrews      John Tanner   (803) 422-4714 

St. Anne’s      Regina Ratterree  794-7147 

St. Mary’s      Delores Goodwin   791-3836 

Vestry        Meets 2nd Thurs. of Month 6:30pm 

Christian Formation Team    Meets 4th Wed. of Month 6:30  pm 

Parish Life Team Virginia Gilliam  Meets 3rd Thurs. of even Months  

     at 6 pm 

Stewardship Team Betsy Groff    Meets 1st Wed. of Month 6:00 pm 

Facilities Team   Walt Spencer  Meets 3rd Thurs. of Month 7 pm 

Spiritual Life Team Barbara Robinson Meets 2nd Tues. of Month 6:30pm 
 

Delegates to 2016 Convention:   

Regina Ratterree, Betsy Groff, Jason Priester, ML Tanner 

Alternates:  Gavin Kenner, Rebekah Feigh, Adam Feigh, George Taylor 
 

The Episcopal Diocese of Upper South Carolina  http://www.edusc.org/ or 

1115 Marion Street, Columbia, South Carolina 29201 | 803-771-7800 

The Episcopal Church, USA — www.episcopalchurch.org 

Next “Saints Alive” deadline August 25, 2016 

Make sure your articles are emailed to Barbara Robinson and Pastor 

Patricia Sexton.  Please include who wrote the article. 

 

Who’s Who at All Saints’… 
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